Councillor J Greenwood JP
54 Lawrence Street
Padiham
BURNLEY
BB12 8DL

DAR/LD/12/95/0543 Darren Ratoliffe

2503

23rd November 1995

Dear Councillor Greenwood,

GUY/VICTORIA MILL, PADIHAM.

Following your recent call to these offices regarding the Guy 3t/Ightenhill Street passageway, I have spoken to the agents who have now indicated a new pedestrian route in line with Clitheroe Street as requested. At the moment there is a level difference at the top of Clitheroe Street and a ramp could only be incorporated if the developer loses 2 car spaces (at a premium) or if Clitheroe Street is closed so that the ramp can run along the present cobbled roadway. I understand that the developer intends to make an application for a road closure and adoption of the new road shortly. A fully ramped and level access from Guy Street to Ightenhill Street could then be provided, the Stone cobbles would be re-used within the development and part of the Clitheroe Street area would be landscaped.

A conservation area Partnership grant £5,000 LCC, £5,000 Heritage fund and £10,000 English Heritage has been offered in principle from the 95/6 delegated budget towards repairs and reinstatement work.

I enclose a sales brochure which I think you may find of interest.

Yours sincerely,

DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT AND ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

Mer. 11